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Douglas, Tina  (PUC)

From: PUC
Sent: Monday, January 13, 2014 3:35 PM
To: ccm@goldenwest.net
Subject: FW: bhp

Mr. Hiltunen: 
 
Thank you for the comments and concerns regarding Black Hills Power. Last week, the Public Utilities 
Commission approved BHP's request to use deferred accounting for costs related to winter storm Atlas that 
occurred in October 2013 and to transfer the remaining plant balance for the soon to be decommissioned plants 
to a regulatory asset. This approval references only the interim handling of these expenses, i.e. allowing the 
storm-recovery-related costs and unrecovered investments and decommissioning costs to be set aside for BHP's 
accounting purposes so that the costs can be reviewed for possible recovery at a later date. The commission's 
approval of the accounting method does not mean approval of the costs. The commission will review the 
recovery of expenses to determine whether any of them are reasonable and thus, allowable for rate recovery in a 
future BHP rate filing. When BHP files their next rate case, which is expected this spring, the commission will 
then fully investigate and analyze whether passing on any of these costs to BHP's customers is appropriate and 
must be allowed within state law. 
 
I understand increases are difficult to handle, especially for individuals and businesses with limited means to 
increase income or revenue. I assure you none of the PUC Commissioners or staff wishes to increase utility 
rates for South Dakotans. We are consumers as well and understand how increased costs affect us all. Please be 
assured that I, my fellow commissioners, and the commission staff take our jobs seriously as we carefully 
review rate filings and process them according to state law. 
 
I appreciate your comments and encourage you to follow BHP's future filings regarding these issues. You can 
do so via www.puc.sd.gov and clicking on Commission Actions, Commission Dockets, Electric Dockets, and 
2014, then scrolling the list of electric dockets filed to find the one you are seeking. Your comments will be 
added to the current EL13-036 docket in which this accounting method was considered by the commission: 
http://www.puc.sd.gov/Dockets/Electric/2013/EL13-036.aspx 
          
Chairman Gary Hanson 
South Dakota Public Utilities Commission  
www.puc.sd.gov 
 
 
‐‐‐‐‐‐Original Message‐‐‐‐‐‐ 
From: Chuck1313 
To: Gary Hanson 
Subject: bhp 
Sent: Jan 13, 2014 10:49 AM 
we can’t allow BHP to receive a rate hike.. I own a small business in Custer, SD and the hikes are killing me to run my 
business... I contacted them when I had a “brown out” about insurance to pay for my compressor that was fried because 
of the “brown out”.. they said since it was an act of god there is no coverage... wish I had a business where I could raise 
my rates when something doesn’t go well for me.. if this passes it will affect many.. many people and business people 
alike... bad news...  thanks for your time.. Mike Hiltunen.. .Custer County Market.. 


